
 GRADUATION INITIATIVE 2025 TASKFORCE   

Meeting Notes 
Monday, December 11, 2017 

BDC 134 
2:00 – 3:30 p.m. 

 

Present:  
Jenny Zorn, Vernon Harper, Steve Bacon, Debbie Boschini, Veronica Catalan (for M ichael 
Lukens), John Dirkse, James Drnek, 



J. Dirkse expressed concern about the retention rate of the fall 16 cohort of freshmen, 
and asked if anyone in the group knew what they were. From his calculations it’s 
about 74%. He said that is was not much different, but a little drop. He was 
expecting a bump up not a drop down.  He surmised that because of the Jeopardy 
situation and their status, he would have thought we would have no new freshmen 
who would be disqualified after last spring, and the worst they could have done was 
go on probation after fall.  He expected a 3-4% bump because of that program.  




